## JANICE HAHN 44th District, California

## TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

COAST GUARD AND MARITIME TRANSPORTATION HIGHWAYS AND TRANSIT WATER RESOURCES AND ENVIRONMENT

SMALL BUSINESS

Ranking Member – Health and Technology

PORTS CAUCUS
FOUNDER AND CO-CHAIR

HTTP://HAHN.HOUSE.GOV



## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-0544

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 404 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–8220 FAX: (202) 226–7290

> SAN PEDRO OFFICE: 140 W. 6TH STREET SAN PEDRO, CA 90731 (310) 831–1799 FAX: (310) 831–1885

COMPTON OFFICE: 205 S. WILLOWBROOK AVENUE COMPTON, CA 90220 (310) 605–5520

October 15, 2013

## Re: Federal Government Shutdown and Debt Ceiling Update

Dear Mayor Foster, Council Members, and People of the City of Long Beach:

As the government shutdown drags though its 15<sup>th</sup> day, and we approach the deadline for raising the debt ceiling to avert an economic shutdown, I wanted to send a brief note to offer some reassurance, and to tell you what I and my office are doing.

I am optimistic that Congress will come to an agreement to reopen the government and raise the debt ceiling before the Thursday, October 17 deadline. There is a bipartisan proposal gaining support in the Senate that would end the shutdown, avert a Federal Government default (resulting from reaching and/or exceeding the debt ceiling), and put Congress on a course for a long-term budget agreement next year. I am hopeful that we in the House will have the opportunity to vote in favor of this proposal, and put all of this reckless partisanship behind us.

If we do reach Thursday without a deal, however, I want to assure you that my office will remain open—as it has been throughout this current crisis — to help you and your constituents. While many of the federal agencies and departments you work with have been largely inoperative, my district office is still open and available to help you navigate the shutdown. I of course will keep fighting for you in Washington D.C. Please do not hesitate to contact my office if you have any questions, and we will do our best to get you answers and offer support.

Sincerely,

Janice Hahn

Member of Congress